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Pastor Pete’s Pen

   
“Today I’m cleaning my pens.” Vi knows to stay clear of the sink during my travail of pen cleaning. And I know that the sink better be sparkling white, no ink spots or splatters left behind after my pen cleaning episode.
I’ve been collecting and using fountain pens for over 35 years and am fortunate to have some excellent instruments. Currently I’m using three pens: a pen that was graciously given to me (blue ink) and a set of two Estherbrook “dip” pens that my Dad used in his sermon preparation, each with its own ink well (red and black).
My first article for the Immanuel Church newsletter was about my use of fountain pens. I didn’t know what to call my monthly submission, and Mary Jane Nielsen Ringsmuth came up with the useful title of “Pastor Pete’s Pen”. Thanks, Mrs. Ringsmuth!
Cleaning fountain pens is tedious. The water must be the correct temperature: too hot will damage the membranes and too cold will not penetrate the ink residual. Water pressure has to be just enough to be productive in cleaning but not too strong so as to cause damage.
When you wait too long between cleanings, the pen has to be soaked. Just when you think you have all the old ink cleaned out, a new glob of ink will dislodge and the cleaning procedure continues.
By now you’re glad you use your reliable ball point, gel or soft tip pen. So, if you have an old fountain pen laying in a drawer – let me know. I always love adding to my collection. But back to pen cleaning.
When the water first contacts the ink, the stain of the ink ripples away from the initial contact and stains everything with which it comes in contact. 
What a mess to clean up! Why would anyone in their right mind use a writing instrument that takes so much time and creates so much mess to clean? 
I’m reminded of two stories in the Bible each time    I clean my pens. The first is the Old Testament story of the prophet Elijah confronting the false prophets of Baal. 1 Kings 18:20 – 40 provides the details of the contest: whether the false god Baal would hear and answer the prayers of his 450 false prophets, or would the One True God, The God of Abraham, Isaac and Jacob, hear and answer the prayer of His prophet Elijah? You’ll enjoy reading the details of how Elijah conducted the contest.
The conclusion of the contest resulted in the slaughter of the prophets of Baal by the brook called Kishon. I can only imagine how the blood of the false prophets turned the clear water of the brook into a gruesome picture of God’s judgment upon those who broke His first commandment, “Thou shall have no other gods before Me.”
The second story cleaning pens reminds me of is one of total reverse. It comes from Isaiah 1:18: “Come now, let us reason together, says the LORD: though your sins are like scarlet, they shall be as white as snow; though they are red like crimson, they shall become like wool.” It is an invitation from our gracious Lord to repent of our sin. The verse gives us a picture of how our sins are DOUBLE RED in stain but because of Jesus’ cleansing blood they are restored as white as snow.
Each of us falls short of God’s glory, each of us, when compared to the holy standard of God’s righteousness, is stained. But when we confess our sin, He is faithful and just to forgive us and to cleanse us from all unrighteousness. 1 John 1:9
A Heritage of Helping
[image: ]From May Day to Memorial Day, May is a month packed with activities and opportunities! 
May Day, May 1, is GLL meeting time. The program features the Barnabas Project  that has contiued to grow and meeet needs since its start in 2008.

Thursday,May 3,  is the 66th annual  National Day of Prayer. Knowing prayer brings people together, this year’s theme is Pray for America- UNITY.  At Immanuel, “Pastor Pete” and Vi will be in the church sanctuary  11am – 2pm and are asking others to join them in praying for 15 minutes (or more) for our country, our state, our city and our neighborhoods.

Don’t forget the annual Lincoln Marathon and Half Marathon set for Sunday, May 6. Be sure and check the routes to avoid any delays in getting to church.

Remember Mother’s Day is May 13. Need I say more???

Lastly, in May you will find Teacher Appreciation Week (a lot of educators in the Immanuel Family to thank), Nurses Week (we all know a nurse we can thank), EMS Week (thank you first-responders!) and National Police Week (appreciate those that put their life on the line daily). 

Immanuel Spotlight: Alan & Mary Pat Loos
[image: LOOS, Alan & Mary Pat]We have all heard the saying: A friend in need is a friend in deed and although Mary Pat was not in need of a boyfriend, let alone a husband, her good friend, Kathy Worster, was a friend in deed when she introduced Mary Pat to Alan! Now over 40 years later, they are still thanking Kathy for the introduction.
Mary Pat is a UNL grad and worked in finance and banking for several major companies before being promoted to Grandma/#1 Babysitter status.  Her previous employers included Gallup and Cabela’s. A natural leader, Mary Pat developed that skill as the oldest of five girls.  She has lived in Lincoln all her life and is a BIG Husker fan.
Alan’s career has also centered around banking and he is currently Vice-President of New Business Development for West Gate Bank. The youngest of four children, Alan is a Lincoln High and UNL graduate who loves being called Grandpa. Rumor has it lunch time centers around coming home to eat (and play) with Jaxson.
Mary and Alan have a son, Brian, and a daughter \, Allison, plus Finn their beloved Labradoodle. Extended family includes a son-in-law, James, grandson, Jaxson, and a granddaughter scheduled to arrive in August.
Favorite Hymn:	Mary Pat- Just as I am, Without One Plea 
                            Alan- How Great Thou Art 

Favorite Verse: Mary Pat- Pray without ceasing, in everything give thanks; for this is the will of God in Christ Jesus for you (I Thessalonians 5:17-18)
		Alan- In the same way. Let your light shine before others, that they may see your good deeds and glorify your Father in heaven. (Matthew 5:16)

Address: 4601 Elk Ridge Circle. (68516)

Phone: Mary Pat- 402-875-1635
	Alan- 402-875-1632
Birthday: Mary Pat; July 4th! And Alan’s is March 11

Anniversary: October 23, 1981

 Pastimes: They both love to garden; vegetables or flowers, it doesn’t matter! In addition, crafts, rank high on Mary Pat’s list along with woodworking for Alan.

	


Starbuck’s Strawberry Smoothie
(because May is National Strawberry Month)[image: ]

1. 6-8 strawberries with stems removed then crushed
1. 1 Kiwi, peeled 
1. 1 6-oz. low--fat strawberry yogurt
1. 1 Tb. Agave (natural sweetener) or Honey
1. 1.5 cups shaved ice

Combine all ingredients in blender and mix until smooth. Refreshing, healthy and low cal![image: ]

Lillian Byrnes, Joyce Halvorsen’s Aunt, will be turning 106, on May 19th!  A long-time prayer warrior and Bible scholar, she still lives independently.  If possible, please send her a birthday card noting you are part of the Immanuel Family. Her address is 1540 N. Cotner, #7, 68505 
        Thanks!
        				 Joyce & Dave
Guiding Light Ladies- On Tuesday, May 1st, at 6:30 p.m., please join us for a very special speaker presentation. After a short business meeting, our speaker will be Dana Rademacher, Community Life Coordinator for the Barnabas Community. Dana will share the ministry of the Barnabas Store and Community Center.  
The Barnabas Community is a free store & community center in the Belmont neighborhood that offers free clothing, household goods, books, toys, food - and hope and hospitality - to all that walk through our door. Barnabas is celebrating their 10th anniversary this fall and had been growing ever since! Along with their free store, they now serve two meals a week and have a weekly worship service with Holy Communion. They couldn't accomplish all that they do without dedicated volunteers, donors and pray partners.
 The Barnabas store is in need of diapers and shampoo/conditioner. We would appreciate if each member could bring one on these items as our donation. Thank-you! 
Heritage Club Movie Night- May 4th at 7:00 - - we will try again to show “A question of faith” movie.   Please bring your drinks, chairs if desired, friends and an Immanuel snack to share if you would like.   Come early 6:15-6:30 to eat and get settled in for a great time.   Hope to see you all there.
Sunday School
Children’s Sunday School- Sunday 9:15am in the lower level of the Church.
Adult Sunday School- 9:15am in the Fellowship Hall
Lamb’s Club Bible Study (Ram’s welcome) Tuesday 10:00am in the Fellowship Hall.
Adult Bible Study- Tuesday 6:15pm in the Fellowship Hall





[bookmark: _GoBack]  February Birthdays						Anniversaries
  3 Mike Will			  9 Kathy Worster		 16 Ed and Esther Burback
  3 Kelli Burlingame		14 Deb Hughes		               Shut-In’s
  4 Lili Parks			15 Sherry Pawelko			Marie Green  
  6 Savannah Brock		25 Middy Hughes		Esther and Eddie Burback			
  7 Heidi Rekart		28 Dustin Brock		          Vangie Brehm   
  8 Dean Pawelko						         Elizabeth Bixby

Immanuel Military Prayer
Lord, please hold our troops in your loving hands.  Protect them as they protect us.  Bless them and their families for their selfless acts they perform for us in our time of need.  Amen
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